

英文劃卡代號 02/ 劃卡錯誤一律扣 5 分

I. Multiple Choice(課文字彙+核心字彙+課本句型文法選擇): 27% [每題 1 分, 共 27 題]

1. Mary _____ a Christmas present and a warm letter from her grandmother every year.	(A) delivers	(B) determines	(C) receives	(D) directs
2. The amount of waste has been greatly reduced since our government adopted stricter _____ on recycling.	(A) policies	(B) reviews	(C) possibilities	(D) rumors
3. Plastic pollution _____ the survival of animals living in the sea.	(A) exchanges	(B) ignores	(C) demonstrates	(D) threatens
4. The northern _____ of the country are usually windy and snowy in winter.	(A) occasions	(B) hardships	(C) regions	(D) perfumes
5. Ken bought the old house originally _____ the city government and changed it into a hotel.	(A) belongs to	(B) which belonging to	(C) belonged to	(D) belonging to
6. Sam has (a) _____ for basketball, and he has never missed an NBA game.	(A) fame	(B) harmony	(C) concept	(D) passion
7. Audrey was sent to the hospital because she was in _____ pain in her arms and legs without knowing the reason.	(A) essential	(B) extreme	(C) pleasant	(D) favorable
8. Is there a _____ movie that you'd like to see? As for me, I prefer action movies like <i>Top Gun</i> .	(A) remote	(B) proper	(C) specific	(D) conventional
9. Many Apple fans get a new iPhone every year _____ is unnecessary and a waste of money.	(A) which	(B) , which	(C) though	(D) as
10. Since we were lost and exhausted, all we could do _____ ask for help.	(A) were	(B) was	(C) is	(D) to be
11. The recent shooting _____ in the US has raised public awareness of the need for gun control.	(A) boldness	(B) creativity	(C) incident	(D) outcome
12. In some African countries, children have difficulty _____ enough food, and some are even starving.	(A) getting	(B) get	(C) to get	(D) got
13. _____, many of Auggie's classmates began treating him better, realizing how nice and funny he really was.	(A) Consistently	(B) Gradually	(C) Dramatically	(D) Absolutely
14. With her heart _____ fast, Ann watched her idol, Billie Eilish, singing in the opening ceremony.	(A) beat	(B) was beat	(C) beating	(D) beaten
15. Mrs. Chen opened her door to two lovely children in Halloween costumes; one wore a Spiderman suit, and _____ was covered by a white bed sheet.	(A) the other	(B) the others	(C) another	(D) others
16. It is important for a teenager to develop (a/an) _____ to think in an original way.	(A) silence	(B) emergence	(C) capacity	(D) creativity
17. Grace's new phone also _____ as a global positioning device, so that her mom can locate her anytime.	(A) functions	(B) expands	(C) exchanges	(D) switches
18. Bill used to be overweight, but he has lost so much weight that I didn't _____ him.	(A) identify	(B) scratch	(C) vary	(D) recognize
19. We need to _____ our results more clearly to understand what we should do to improve for next season.	(A) blend	(B) cooperate	(C) analyze	(D) direct
20. The author's latest book didn't get good _____, but some of my friends loved reading it.	(A) rumors	(B) dialogues	(C) decades	(D) reviews
21. David turned on the television to see the _____ of the baseball game, hoping his favorite team to win.	(A) fair	(B) concept	(C) evidence	(D) outcome

22. The computer industry has _____ greatly over the last decade.			
(A) blended	(B) expanded	(C) scratched	(D) sprayed
23. The course is designed to help students _____ their speaking skills.			
(A) invent	(B) deliver	(C) develop	(D) overcome
24. The _____ of social media has changed the way we communicate.			
(A) evidence	(B) emergence	(C) harmony	(D) entry
25. Quality dropped _____ because the company focused too much on saving money.			
(A) nearly	(B) dramatically	(C) successfully	(D) miraculously
26. Auggie's story _____ me to be grateful for what I already have, instead of always focusing on what I want.			
(A) analyzed	(B) recognized	(C) inspired	(D) identified
27. I like living in the city, but I miss the _____ of the countryside.			
(A) silence	(B) shift	(C) stage	(D) emergence

II. Cloze Test: 37% [每題1分 · 共37題]

【A】

Malala Yousafzai was born on July 12, 1997, in Mingora, Pakistan. 28 a very young age, Malala developed a thirst for knowledge. 29, the girls in this country 30 to go to school, and over one hundred girls' schools were blown up since it was under Taliban rule. Malala was one of the few girls who were able to continue her education because her father 31 her to study no matter how bad the situation was. Malala believed that no one could remove others' right to education. She thus became a(n) 32 of equal rights for female students. In 2009, she started writing blogs for the BBC about life in a society 33 by the Taliban. Although this angered Taliban leaders, she continued 34 about girls' educational rights 35 caused the attack from Taliban. 36, the brave girl survived surgery at a local hospital even though she was shot in the head. After her story was revealed, her struggle attracted the whole world's attention, and over two million supporters worldwide 37 a statement calling for equal education in Pakistan. During a speech Malala once 38 at the UN, she shared the following wise and powerful words with the world: "Let us pick up our books and pens. They are our most powerful 39. One child, one teacher, one book, and one pen can change the world!"

28. (A) In	(B) Over	(C) With	(D) At
29. (A) Purposely	(B) Fortunately	(C) Unfortunately	(D) Suddenly
30. (A) forbidden	(B) were forbidden	(C) controlled	(D) were controlled
31. (A) urged	(B) dared	(C) stared	(D) scared
32. (A) advocate	(B) threat	(C) wonder	(D) incident
33. (A) forbidden	(B) were forbidden	(C) controlled	(D) were controlled
34. (A) making peace	(B) taking away	(C) speaking out	(D) making fun of
35. (A) while	(B) that	(C) which	(D) , which
36. (A) Similarly	(B) Miraculously	(C) Consistently	(D) Genuinely
37. (A) entertained	(B) accepted	(C) signed	(D) adopted
38. (A) giving	(B) given	(C) gave	(D) gives
39. (A) parades	(B) policies	(C) apologies	(D) weapons

【B】

When it comes to Walt Disney Company, everybody knows that this company began with a dream and a cheerful little character 40 Mickey Mouse. Despite a lot of 41, young Walt Disney always believed that someday his efforts would 42. After years of hard work and hardships, 43 Mickey Mouse finally rescued Walt Disney's career and helped him build a kingdom. Therefore, in addition to entertainment, the company has 44 brought the public a positive message: *Never give up pursuing your dreams.* 45, dedication to dreams and never-say-die spirits are 46 in Disney's most animations. 47, in the movie *Mulan*, 48 Mulan wants to do 48 save her country while she is serving in the army. By 49 action and never giving up, Mulan overcomes many gender-related difficulties and 50 her dreams in the end.

40.	(A) called	(B) is called	(C) which called	(D) calling
41.	(A) attitudes	(B) failures	(C) careers	(D) disadvantages
42.	(A) pay off	(B) take notice	(C) take away	(D) make peace
43.	(A) having creating	(B) created	(C) creates	(D) creating
44.	(A) consistently	(B) suddenly	(C) quietly	(D) accurately
45.	(A) At least	(B) In turn	(C) In other words	(D) For instance
46.	(A) imagined	(B) bullied	(C) honored	(D) conveyed
47.	(A) At last	(B) All the time	(C) For instance	(D) In other words
48.	(A) what ; be	(B) all ; is	(C) what ; was	(D) all ; was
49.	(A) fitting in	(B) springing into	(C) managing to	(D) taking notice of
50.	(A) fail	(B) fulfill	(C) weave	(D) whisper

【C】

Everybody needs friends. However, for a kid like Auggie, school life without friends is especially awful. Auggie thought he'd never **51** because rude kids in his class kept **52** him. What's worse, some of them even **53** him on purpose, thinking that ugliness was **54**. Fortunately, Auggie had a friend, Jack, which made his school life not so bad. In addition, Halloween was just **55**. Auggie was looking forward to this festival because it was the only time he could pretend to be like **56**. With a scary mask **57**, Auggie walked through the halls of the school, not caring who saw him. Everything was great **58** Auggie overheard his only friend, Jack, **59** to another kid. "I'm only friends with Auggie because the principal asked me **60**." **61** and heartbroken, Auggie ran all the way home in tears. Auggie was so depressed **62** he hardly spoke to Jack for a week. Later, after learning **63** he had said hurt Auggie's feelings, Jack felt bad about himself. Finally, **64** was the same principal **64** helped the two kids make up with each other. In fact, they became even better friends than before.

51.	(A) give up	(B) fit in	(C) pay off	(D) speak out
52.	(A) being teased	(B) to tease	(C) teasing	(D) been teasing
53.	(A) force	(B) allow	(C) receive	(D) avoid
54.	(A) contagious	(B) genuine	(C) persuasive	(D) extreme
55.	(A) came true	(B) showed up	(C) sick to one's stomach	(D) around the corner
56.	(A) another	(B) the other	(C) the other children	(D) the other child
57.	(A) wearing	(B) wide open	(C) carried	(D) on
58.	(A) apart from	(B) until	(C) because	(D) despite
59.	(A) to talk	(B) talking	(C) talked	(D) talks
60.	(A) to do so	(B) how to do so	(C) why to do so	(D) not to do so
61.	(A) Shocked	(B) Threatened	(C) Apologized	(D) Pursued
62.	(A) , which	(B) which	(C) that	(D) what
63.	(A) why	(B) what	(C) if	(D) how
64.	(A) so ; that	(B) what ; who	(C) it ; that	(D) it ; which

III. Reading Comprehension: 6% [每題 2 分 · 共 3 題]

School bullies are students who treat others badly by making mean remarks or posing physical threats to their fellow students. They have existed long before and most people report having seen or experienced such hurtful treatment at some point in their school life. However, a different kind of bullying is on the rise, and it doesn't only happen offline. Cyberbullying, as the term suggests, is a form of bullying that takes place online. Via sending mean and embarrassing messages, cyberbullies can **manipulate** their targets all the time, even when they are off the school. Victims often find themselves nowhere to hide. Changing screen names and deleting accounts won't help much, because cyberbullies can often track down the victims quickly by following the footprints they have left on the Internet. In some extreme cases, the bullied even end their lives in order to get rid of the unbearable pain.

Although there are no quick measures to stop cyberbullying, there are some things we can do when we discover a sign of cyberbullying. First, don't participate in it. Sharing or forwarding messages that hurt one's feelings only makes things worse. The

best solution is to stay away from discussions that bully someone. It is true that we may sometimes feel pressure not to join such discussions, but we can still turn away from it by standing in the victim's shoe. Second, report it. Find the person in charge of the website and tell him/her about the situation. If this does not help, tell someone that we trust so she/he can take further action. Third, show support for the bullied. If encouraging the victim in person is not possible, try to leave comments that show our solidarity on the website. Some users may find out our intention and join us to change the worsening situation. We can't deny that cyberbullying isn't a problem that can be solved in just a short time. We can, however, reduce its negative influence as long as we are more aware of what we do on the Internet.

Words you need to know:

1. <i>physical (adj.)</i> 肢體上、物理、實質上的	2. <i>exist (v.)</i> 存在	3. <i>on the rise (ph.)</i> 攀升
4. <i>target (n.)</i> 目標	5. <i>account (n.)</i> 帳號	6. <i>track down (v.)</i> 追蹤
8. <i>forward (v.)</i> 轉發	9. <i>pressure (n.)</i> 壓力	10. <i>in charge of (ph.)</i> 負責

65. What is the main idea of the passage?

- (A) Explaining the process of making friends online.
- (B) Analyzing an upcoming inter-personal crisis.
- (C) Proposing solutions to a growing problem.
- (D) Informing people about a new technology.

66. What is **NOT** mentioned as a measure to stop cyberbullying?

- (A) We can choose to leave positive messages on a website.
- (B) We should tell the victims to delete their accounts on social media sites.
- (C) We should avoid taking part in discussions that hurt one's feelings.
- (D) We can express our concern to the person who runs a website.

67. Which of the following is closest in meaning to the word "manipulate" in the first paragraph?

- (A) to grow or change into something bigger, stronger, or more advanced
- (B) to know who someone is or what something is
- (C) to give someone the courage or confidence to do something
- (D) to make someone think and behave exactly as you want them to

手寫題共 30 分 一律寫在答案紙上, 否則不予計分

IV. Vocabulary: 18% [每題 2 分 · 共 9 題]

1. The clerk's rude words a **ved** the customer, who swore she would never visit the store again.
2. Elisa doesn't know how to p **e** her parents to let her go to the costume party.
3. A new law will be made to e **e** that every child will get proper care and education.
4. Judy's boss turned down her r **st** for a pay raise because she was often late for work.
5. A lack of language skills may be one of the major o **es** when one tries to find a job in Singapore.
6. J. K. Rowling is an i **e** writer who has written many interesting fantasy stories.
7. I must a **e** for my son's behavior -- he isn't usually this moody.
8. As the typhoon was fast a **ching**, people rushed to the supermarket to buy fresh vegetables.
9. Tom is really scared of rats, so it was c **l** to put that rubber toy rat on his desk on purpose.

V. 課文佳句背誦(錯一字或少一字扣一分):12%

請注意題目後提示的字, 並按照原文作答, 否則不予給分。

- 1.她原本無法說話，但最後完全復原。(had)
- 2.馬拉拉基金會成立，透過教育來協助全球的女孩。
- 3.Jack 趕來援助他，甚至一些刻薄的孩子也來幫忙保護他。(came...his...)
- 4.在他生命中的第一次，他不介意被拍照了。(...very...,...picture...)
- 5.雖然她有當警官的夢想，但是沒人把她當一回事。(has)
- 6.沒有什麼事能阻擋你達成夢想。(stop...from...)(2%)

* * 繳回此張答案卷 * * Class _____ No. _____ Name _____

IV. Vocabulary: 18% [每題 2 分，共 10 題] [未寫完整的班級座號姓名扣三分]

1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
6.	7.	8.	9.	

V. 課文佳句背誦(一大格一分，錯一字或少一字扣一分):12% 請注意題目後提示的字，並按照原文作答，否則

不予給分。

1. 她原本無法說話，但最後完全復原。(had...) (2%)

She _____ but eventually _____.

2. 馬拉拉基金會成立，透過教育來協助全球的女孩。(2%)

The Malala Fund _____ girls around the globe _____.

3. Jack 趕來援助他，甚至一些刻薄的孩子也來幫忙保護他。(came...his...) (2%)

Jack _____, and even some of the mean kids _____.

4. 在他生命中的第一次，他不介意被拍照了。(...very..., ...picture...) (2%)
_____, he didn't mind _____.

5. 雖然她有當警官的夢想，但是沒人把她當一回事。(has) (2%)

She _____, but nobody _____.

6. 沒有什麼事能阻擋你達成夢想。(stop...from...) (2%)
_____.

高雄市立鼓山高中 111 學年度第 2 學期第 2 次段考高二英文試題卷

科目代碼:02 請劃卡作答，基本資料劃錯扣 5 分 本試題共 58 題選擇題，另有非選部分

一、課外單字配合題(10%)

(A) alcohol	(B) portion	(C) miracles	(D) calories	(E) squats
-------------	-------------	--------------	--------------	------------

- 1 Emma had sore leg muscles after doing 50 _____ without warming up.
- 2 Each team member received a _____ of the prize money
- 3 This kind of essential oil works _____ on sleep problems. One can sleep well after smelling it.
- 4 This hamburger tastes great, but it contains almost seven hundred _____.
- 5 Jenny sometimes drinks _____ with her friends on weekends but she won't be driving afterwards.

(A) collapse	(B) replacement	(C) permanent	(D) potential	(E) prospects
--------------	-----------------	---------------	---------------	---------------

- 6 All of the _____ candidates were asked to come for an interview so that the voters may have a better understanding of their opinions.
- 7 The doctor said that the scars on Tony's face weren't _____, which made him feel relieved.
- 8 The catastrophic bridge _____ claimed the lives of several drivers and passengers.
- 9 Allan did all he could to improve his career _____.
- 10 Watching a sport on TV is not a _____ for playing the sport.

二、單字片語選擇題(15%)

- 11 () Instead of living in the downtown area, Susan lives in the _____ of Taipei to save on rent.
(A) networks (B) suburbs (C) traces (D) schemes
- 12 () The new mayor declared that the fight against criminal activity is as hard as ever, yet the crime _____ remains high. (A) load (B) scheme (C) tactic (D) rate
- 13 () The fatal _____ in the design of the engine caused the plane to break down during flight.
(A) flaw (B) tactic (C) trace (D) network
- 14 () In times of war, countless people die both in battle and of _____.
(A) disturbance (B) arrest (C) starvation (D) document
- 15 () To everyone's surprise, the neighbor, who had seemed very polite, was _____ by the police for committing a murder. (A) admitted (B) breathed (C) sealed (D) arrested
- 16 () It is very shocking that quite a few paintings exhibited in this museum have been confirmed as _____. (A) sacks (B) fakes (C) seals (D) slips
- 17 () I barely know John. We _____ met at a dinner party once.
(A) swiftly (B) merely (C) efficiently (D) massively
- 18 () Emily forgot the _____ for her bank card so she could not get money from the ATM.
(A) scheme (B) code (C) sort (D) rate
- 19 () People should make way for _____ because they are responding to emergencies and every second matters. (A) documents (B) suitcases (C) ambulances (D) colleagues
- 20 () The large _____ has made huge profits in recent years, so it is now hiring more employees.
(A) document (B) classic (C) enterprise (D) tactic

- 21 () Irene _____ on the icy sidewalk, but her boyfriend grabbed her arm just in time and saved her from an embarrassing situation. (A) sealed (B) sighed (C) seized (D) slipped
- 22 () Your report is not clear enough; you should _____ on your argument with some concrete details. (A) multiply (B) disturb (C) harvest (D) elaborate
- 23 () Because of the heavy fog, the airline cannot _____ our flight will depart as scheduled. (A) disturb (B) harvest (C) guarantee (D) elaborate
- 24 () Human beings are not Earth's only _____; we have to protect all the other creatures as well. (A) inhabitants (B) guarantees (C) adventures (D) guidelines
- 25 () The students _____ to the public not to pollute our environment with plastic items. (A) appealed (B) prospered (C) harvested (D) elaborated

三、文法選擇(15%)

- 26 () Many foreigners like to visit night markets in Taiwan _____ they can taste cheap and delicious local snacks. (A) which (B) , which (C) where (D) , where
- 27 () Jenny acted very well and _____ to be the best actress in the play. (A) considering (B) being considered (C) consider (D) was considered
- 28 () As the typhoon was raging on, Bernard stayed home with all the doors and windows _____. (A) are closed (B) closed (C) closing (D) to close
- 29 () Dave can't present the graphs and figures because he seems _____ his laptop at home. (A) left (B) leaving (C) to leave (D) to have left
- 30 () _____ a musical genius, Mozart displayed his extraordinary musical talent when he was little. (A) Known for (B) Known as (C) Knowing as (D) Knowing for
- 31 () If Dave had not made such a huge mistake in his recent project, he _____ laid off by the manager yesterday. (A) had not been (B) would not have been (C) would not be (D) will not be
- 32 () Once _____, this drink should be stored in the refrigerator and consumed within three days, or it will go sour. (A) opened (B) be open (C) opening (D) be opened
- 33 () The old man got a dog in order _____ a companion. (A) has (B) had (C) having (D) to have
- 34 () Lilly went on a diet _____ she could fit into that gorgeous wedding gown the following month. (A) so as to (B) in order to (C) in hopes that (D) for fear that
- 35 () The government has provided a temporary shelter for the victims _____ homes were destroyed in the earthquake. (A) who (B) who's (C) whose (D) of whom

四、綜合測驗(16%)

Irena Sendler was a Polish social worker who is known _____ 36 _____ her heroic efforts in saving Jewish children during the Holocaust. She was born on February 15, 1910, in Otwock, a small town near Warsaw, Poland.

During World War II, Sendler worked for the Polish Underground Resistance and the Żegota organization, which was a secret organization that helped Jews in Nazi-occupied Poland. She was in charge of the children's division, _____ 37 _____ focused on rescuing Jewish children from the Warsaw Ghetto and placing them in safe homes.

Sendler and her team of volunteers _____ 38 _____ approximately 2,500 Jewish children out of the ghetto, placing them in convents, orphanages, and with non-Jewish families. She recorded the children's real names, along with their new _____ 39 _____, and buried the lists in jars in order to keep them safe.

40 _____, Sendler was eventually captured by the Gestapo in 1943 and was sentenced to death. However, members of Żegota were able to bribe a German officer and secure her release, and Sendler went into hiding for the rest of the war.

After the war, Sendler retrieved the jars 41 _____ the names of the children she had saved, hoping to reunite them with their families. Sadly, many of the children's parents 42 _____ in the Holocaust, and so Sendler worked to find new homes for them. After the war, Sendler was suppressed by the Polish communist government, and her story was 43 _____ widely known 43 _____ many years later.

In 1965, Sendler was recognized by Yad Vashem, the Holocaust Martyrs' and Heroes' Remembrance Authority in Israel, as Righteous Among the Nations for her heroic efforts during the war. She died on May 12, 2008, in Warsaw, Poland, at the age of 98

36 () (A) as (B) for (C) to (D) at

37 () (A) which (B) where (C) who (D) when

38 () (A) abused (B) slipped (C) sealed (D) smuggled

39 () (A) identities (B) transportation (C) transactions (D) executions

40 () (A) As a result (B) In fact (C) Unfortunately (D) Without a doubt

41 () (A) containing (B) which contain (C) contained (D) to contain

42 () (A) had killed (B) being killed (C) were killing (D) had been killed

43 () (A) X; until (B) until; not (C) not; until (D) that; until

五、文意選填(作答時不需考慮大小寫)(15%)

(A) which	(B) where	(C) board	(D) sort	(E) prefer
(AB) loaded	(AC) based	(AD) enables	(AE) distances	(BC) suburbs

I am employed by the Nutan Mumbai Tiffin Box Suppliers Association, 44 _____ I deliver lunches to workers in Mumbai, India on a daily basis. Many people in Mumbai have to travel long 45 _____ to get to work and 46 _____ not to carry their lunch boxes with them. Therefore, they pay the association's employees, known as dabbawalas, to deliver their lunches. I collect about 30 lunch boxes in the morning from people's homes in the 47 _____ of Mumbai, 48 _____ are then arranged and 49 _____ onto trains 50 _____ on their destinations. Subsequently, I 51 _____ the train with the lunch boxes and travel to the destination train station, where I 52 _____ the lunch boxes again and distribute them to office and factory workers. In the afternoon, I follow the same route to return the empty lunch boxes to their respective owners. This service 53 _____ workers to enjoy healthy meals while at work.

六、閱讀測驗(10%)

Food delivery can be a high-risk job. Delivery people often rush through traffic in order to make as many deliveries as they can and earn more money. This is certainly the case in Taiwan, where the roads are filled with scooters. A tragedy occurred in early October 2019, when a 29-year-old foodpanda delivery driver crashed his scooter into a truck in Taoyuan. Three days later, another driver, this time working for Uber Eats, died when his scooter was hit by a car in Taipei. According to official reports, both companies waited before reporting the deaths to the authorities. Furthermore, the two companies had hired the drivers as independent contractors, which means the drivers did not have the right to receive labor insurance or other benefits.

After further examination, the Ministry of Labor said that the two firms should offer insurance and other benefits to their delivery people, since they were indeed the employers of the drivers, according to Taiwan's structure of labor management. Foodpanda denied the claim, while Uber Eats did not make any comment about it.

However, the latter did state that it would give money to the deceased* driver' s family, and that the amount would be greater than that typically provided by labor insurance.

In the first two weeks of October 2019 alone, there were thirty traffic accidents involving food delivery workers in Taipei City, according to the city' s police department. All of the delivery people in these cases were riding scooters.

註：deceased 過世的

54 (.) What is the main idea of the passage?

- (A) The job of a food delivery driver is very risky.
- (B) Food delivery drivers are the main causes of traffic accidents.
- (C) Scooters are to blame for food delivery accidents.
- (D) The food delivery companies should treat their employees better.

55 () According to the passage, which of the following is TRUE about the relationship between food delivery drivers and their companies?

- (A) According to foodpanda, the drivers are employees.
- (B) According to the Ministry of Labor, the drivers are employees.
- (C) According to Uber Eats' drivers, they are contract workers.
- (D) According to the Ministry of Labor, the drivers are contract workers.

56 () How did Uber Eats handle the fatal car accident after being examined by the Ministry of Labor?

- (A) It denied the relationship stated by the Ministry of Labor.
- (B) It paid for the driver' s labor insurance.
- (C) It promised to give an amount of money to the driver' s family.
- (D) It paid a penalty to the government as a punishment.

57 () What is the writer' s attitude toward the food delivery jobs?

- (A) Positive. (B) Neutral. (C) Indifferent. (D) Worried.

58 () Which of the following is the most likely reason why food delivery drivers in Taiwan often rush through traffic to make more deliveries?

- (A) They enjoy driving fast and taking risks
- (B) They are afraid of receiving complaints from customers if deliveries are late.
- (C) They want to earn more money
- (D) Traffic in Taiwan is particularly slow and congested

-----選擇題完畢，另有非選擇題的題目在下一頁答案卷上-----

高雄市立鼓山高中 111 學年度第 2 學期第 2 次段考高二英文答案卷

班級 _____ 座號 _____ 姓名 _____

第二部分非選擇題

一、引導式翻譯(15%)：請根據提示寫出適當的單字(提示字首)及片語(整個片語填在同一格，注意大小寫)

Vicky 要參加鼓山高中的英語演講比賽，但是英文稿不小心被猴子撕破了，有幾個字不見了。還好中文草稿還在，你能幫她復原嗎？ Vicky will participate in the English speech contest of Gushan High School, but her English manuscript was accidentally torn by a monkey, and some words are missing. However, the Chinese draft is still available. Can you help her restore it?

未來的幾年裡，我們將面臨許多挑戰，但只要有勇氣和智慧，我們就能克服它們。當我們在人生的旅途中前進時，有時候可能會感到不適應(與周遭環境格格不入)，但我們必須記住我們都在同一條船上。為了成功，我們必須努力達成自己的目標，同時幫助身邊的人。在很大程度上，成功不僅來自於努力工作，還來自於經典的美德，如同理心和仁慈。直到今天，像伊蓮娜·森德勒 (Irena Sendler) 這樣的人的富有同情心的行為仍然激勵著我們，他們冒著生命危險去幫助他人。

In the years _____, we will face many challenges, but with b _____

and w _____, we can overcome them. As we navigate through life, there may be times when we

feel like _____, but we must remember that we are all

_____ . To succeed, we must strive to o _____ our goals while

also helping those around us. _____, success comes not just from hard work, but also

from c _____ virtues such as empathy and kindness.

_____, many of us are inspired by the c _____ deeds

of people like Irena Sendler, who risked their lives to help others.

二、合併句子/依提示改寫(4%)

1 We arrived at the station five minutes late.

Therefore, we missed the train.(請用假設語氣改寫 If we had ...)

2 not until / you turn eighteen / you be allowed / to get a driver's license

(用 Not until 句型完成句子)

